Nazareth College of Rochester

Lorette Wilmot Library

Library Committee Minutes

Meeting:  November 30, 2001    Library Conference Room

Attending: Dave Chatham (Chair), Poonam Dev, Deborah Dooley, Abraham Francis-Fallon Linda Janelli, Ruth Janson, Mark Madigan 

The meeting began at 1:32 p.m.

Announcements:

There were no announcements.

Concerns of the membership:

Members asked a few questions regarding acquisition of library materials.

Must all requests for purchasing videos be submitted on a standard form and receive approval of the department chair or program director before they are sent to the Acquisitions Librarian?  This policy and procedure varies according to the preference of the individual department chair or program director.  A few departments use a standard form, and several department chairs or program directors do require their approval of video requests.  The Acquisitions Librarian appreciates receiving comprehensive identifying information about videos requested for purchase, including entries in catalogs or advertisements when available.

Does the new master’s degree program in liberal studies have a materials budget?  Yes, there are funds allocated for the purchase of books and videos to support courses in the new program.

Have new funds been allocated for library materials to support the new graduate courses to be required for secondary teaching certification?  Not to date in the library budget.  Dave will ask Kay Marshman if she will have such funds in the Graduate Studies budget.  If not, he will include them in future library budget requests.

One member of the committee expressed appreciation for excellent instruction sessions recently delivered by Jennifer Burr for two sections of English 101.

Old business:

Dave reported that faculty should continue to return videos directly to the Media Center.  Potential problems that might arise from returning videos to the Circulation Desk include videos not getting to the Media Center promptly and thus not immediately available to the next interested user; no way to indicate in the automated circulation system that a video has been returned to Circulation and is awaiting pick-up.

The Task Force on Use of Copyrighted Materials for Library Course Reserve met for an organizational meeting this past Wednesday.  Linda, who serves on the task force, explained that this is a confusing and complex issue.  She reported that Dave distributed background materials for the members to read prior to next meeting.  After a discussion of those background materials, the task force should be ready to elect a chair and proceed on its own.  A library staff task force will locate actual policies in practice at various colleges and universities that illustrate the range of interpretation of fair use for library course reserve, from conservative to liberal, to pass on to the faculty task force.

Dave reported that the Task Force on Information Literacy has met a few times.  It currently is considering the extent to which the Association of College & Research Libraries “Information Literacy Standards for Higher Education” might be appropriate for Nazareth College, as well as reviewing references to information literacy in the documents of the Commission on Higher Education of Middles States Association.

Based upon comments from students, including Ruth at the Library Committee’s last meeting, the library staff now believes that course-level guides rather than subject-level guides to information systems and resources would be most valuable to our students.  After reviewing one illustration of such course guides and discussing how they might be developed collaboratively by librarians and course instructors, the committee members endorsed this initiative.  Initially librarians will work with a few professors to create course guides, noting the time required.  The library staff then will be able to project how many course guides they can propose to create with course instructors during a given period of time.

New business:

Meetings of the committee for spring semester will be held at 12:15 in the Library conference room on January 24, February 28, March 28, and April 25.

Ruth noted that she must resign from the committee due to a full-time practicum next semester.  Dave thanked Ruth for her good service.

The meeting adjourned at 2:22 p.m.

